MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE SWIM AND DIVE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
OF THE CITY OF SUNSET HILLS MISSOURI
HELD ON MONDAY MARCH 6, 2019
BE IT REMEMBERED that the Swim & Dive Advisory Committee of the City of
Sunset Hills, Missouri met in regular session at the Community Center, 3915 S.

Lindbergh Blvd., in said city on Wednesday, March 6, 2019. Meeting convened at 6:05
p.m.

ROLL CALL:

Present:
Carrie Clay -Chairman
Herb Pyne - Municipal Rep
Leanna Russo -Member
Denise Morrow -Member
Jen Swift -Support Member
Maggie Stockmann -Support Member
Molly Jones
Paul Perniciaro
David Hood
Jill Moormann -Member
Kristel Bashwiner -Member
Joyce Colombo

Absent:
Dawn McCoy -Support Member

Approval of Minutes

Copies of the minutes of the February 6, 2019 meeting were distributed to
the members for their review. Maggie made a motion to approve the minutes as read.
Denise seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

Coaches Report

No coach report

Chairperson report:

Chairman Carrie gave an ubdate on the registration. She stated 119 swimmers

have been registered and 64 families. She stated she has heard a lot of good
feedback. She stated the dive academy is about full.



A committee member asked if a student could not make a specific practice time,
or attend a different practice. Chairman Carrie stated yes.

Dive chairman Molly explained the dive academy. Molly asked if there would be
any refunds if a student decides not to dive. Mr. Pyne stated as long as it's before June
7 minus the registration fee.

Some questions were raised regarding Team Unify.

Apparel: Chairman Carrie stated the suit vendor has been changed to B&B,
they were competitive with the pricing and it’s all set up.

Chairman Carrie stated we are getting the Speedo Modern Matrix. Pricing will be
girls at $40.50 and the boys at $29.25 and will be available at the Kick-Off and parent
meeting. This info will be placed on the website.

Mr. Pyne stated he has on application for a coach, but he still needs to reach out
to Dannielle. He stated Jeremy will be back, so that leaves just one more opening.

Parent meeting is on May 8, 2019, committee will wear their swim & dive shirts.

Chairman Carrie said the approval for the record board went through.

Committee Reports:

Awards: Jill stated she contacted Johnny Mac’s which will be under a different
name and they will still have the trophies. Mr. Pyne stated he did order the ribbons.
Ribbons will be available within two days after an event.

Social: Denise stated the dates are set for the pancake breakfast. A suggestion
was to a volunteer on donut day.

Volunteers: Joyce asked for clarification on the ribbon job, will they come to the
pool for information, how many people, and filing. Labels will be available next day. A
discussion was held regarding when and where to do them.

She stated all volunteers are in and looks even. Parents work three jobs and the
asst. computer job was eliminated, she stated if a diver is in pre-lim and finals the
parents should be working. Volunteers are needed for cleanup jobs and the Chick fil A
runner.

Joyce stated in the last couple of years if you have a 15 year old or older; you do
not have to work. She'll wait, before signing anyone. Chairman Carrie stated she feels
confident that the jobs will be filled. She left the decision up {o Joyce.

Freshman or older may veolunteer and volunteers for the relay meet is ten.



Computers: David stated there is a conflict with a conference meet with
Kirkwood and he sent an email to correct this. He inquired about the computer asst.
data input person for home meets. David has someone in mind for this job.

Apparel: no report
Diving: Molly stated a dive parent meeting will be held at Clayton on June 2, at
4:00 and she will require the parents to attend. A suggestion was made not to give a

parent a coaching job.

Old Business: Maggie asked about parking lot signs, she said she will make
some more parking lot signs.

New Business: Chairman Carrie asked for a list of responsibilities from each
group, so it can be kept on file for the next person taking over.

Chairman Carrie asked for another volunteer to work with Joyce on the volunteer
committee. This person must be very detailed, on top of things and checking emails.

Next Meeting: The next meeting will be held on April 3, at 6:00 p.m.
Adjournment:
A motion was made by David Hood to adjourn the meeting. Jill Moormann
seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved. Meeting adjourned at 6:49

p.m.
Recording Secretary
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